
NEW COLLEGE OF FLORIDA 
NO TRESPASS ORDERS & APPEAL PROCEDURE  

Pursuant to Florida State Statue 1012.97, and New College Regulation 3-6007, Campus Police 
Officers are empowered to enforce all state laws, local ordinances, and College policies on or 
within 1000 feet of College property. Consistent with their responsibility to ensure the campus 
remains safe, all officers are authorized to issue a trespass warning to anyone under the 
following circumstances:  

• An individual has committed a crime  
• An individual has violated a College policy or procedure  
• An individual is engaged in threatening or disruptive behavior  
• An individual is found in a location at a time or under circumstances that cause concern 

for the safety of persons and / or property on campus.  
• Following a request from a College administrator or other member of the College  

community where, after review by Campus Police Department officials, the request is 
deemed to be warranted.  

A No Trespass Order advises a person that they are not authorized to be on College 
property, or any portion thereof, and may be subject to arrest without further warning if 
he or she refuses to leave the property or returns at any time in the future. No Trespass 
Orders are valid for a period of five (5) years from the date of issue unless revoked 
by the appeal process.  

Individuals who have received a No Trespass Order and wish to have the order lifted 
must first submit an appeal to the Campus Chief of Police. The appeal must be made in 
writing to:  

Chief of Police 
New College of Florida Police Department 5800 Bay Shore Road 
Sarasota, FL 34243 
 

Or via email to: police@ncf.edu 

The Chief of Police will personally review all appeals and reply to appellants in a timely 
manner.  

Should the Chief of Police decline to revoke the No Trespass Order, the appellant has 
the option of then appealing to a Trespass Appeals Board appointed by the College 
President. The decision of the Trespass Appeals Board is the final decision of the 
College, and may not be appealed. An appeal to the Trespass Appeals Board can be 
initiated by contacting the following office:  

Vice President for Finance & Administration: New College of Florida 
5800 Bay Shore Road 
Sarasota, FL 34243  

Or via email to: ckinsley@ncf.edu 


